
Dear Families: 

The Alameda Unified School District (AUSD) understands and values the many benefits that 

athletics offer high school students and has long supported these programs. In addition to 

supporting fitness, athletic teams and competitions provide students with opportunities to learn 

about teamwork, explore leadership, and develop physical skills, mental strategies, and 

emotional tenacity. Athletic teams, coaches, and competitions are often a crucial factor in 

keeping students in school; for some students, they also provide a pathway to college. 

AUSD is currently considering the safe return of education-based high school athletics for the 

2020-2021 school year.  As the COVID-19 pandemic continues, we continue to monitor the 

directives and guidelines released from the Governor's Office, the California Department of 

Education and the California and Alameda County Departments of Public Health to plan when 

and how to reopen school this Fall.  As we begin planning for the potential return of athletics we 

are taking into account the health concerns of our community along with the physical, mental, 

and social well-being of our student-athletes. 

The California Interscholastic Federation (CIF), in collaboration with the 10 sections throughout 

the state, will be determining by July 20 if fall sports will continue as normally scheduled.The 

CIF is prepared to offer alternative calendars if it is determined by July 20 that fall sports may 

not start as scheduled due to ongoing public health and safety concerns.  This decision will 

guide us in deciding how to move forward as a district in regards to athletic registration, 

conditioning, practices, and competitions. (For more details on the CIF’s decision-making 

process, please see the organization’s June 12 statement.) 

To align with the current guidance and timelines provided by the CIF, AUSD’s online registration 

date for athletics will be moved to August 1, 2020.  Each athlete who registers will need a 

physical dated on or after July 1, 2020 and signed by a parent/guardian and a physician.  This 

date may fluctuate as more information becomes available.   

Because of ongoing concerns about the pandemic, as a district we have made the decision to 

postpone all in-person practices and conditioning until Monday, August 3, 2020, at the earliest. 

We would like our middle school families to know, however, that a sports program for the benefit 

of AUSD middle school students is run by our community partner, the Alameda Education 

Foundation (AEF). AUSD will be communicating current guidelines with AEF to enable them to make 

decisions about their program that best meet the needs of middle school students while prioritizing 

health and safety. 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fu9976710.ct.sendgrid.net%2fls%2fclick%3fupn%3d8oQbXj5FxcuheWh6K82SKbLeTsBx7cflMFtAnZhBaObJv1t43DbheOtcJVnOTiOdEvMYkQPb7iTW0ocsd0zSKQ-3D-3DaUx__wCuFffl12W3wG5IUgmAZmN4dd69O13NujVD9-2BQQt16Q-2BvtLUqG3mj7O-2Fdz9jZh6Jj54K6NDhNFbxq7zxH0OL5HqciRu3aP-2FTYz0r2OMODOcdODVEVQZP72nFCntddh34bwiimf5KtEHx68-2FB49haZs4pSm-2F6tstb-2FL7HjIKAADfXLEJKrcSBWtHbNiqEw2NaZLOdBpxENY81HM3JmF4mPvIqMSPz1bmJ4y0WX4xvatF6RPpvHR9dHL0sum0xFsVWmPmTtqQYmP2HmGH3M-2Fj9pjcc-2FRQylVL6Q0A-2B-2FULOTPaBtSXNZQP1OomGPOPOnR73&c=E,1,iIPiRK-Y6PpGMIl7nbwG2c1Kq7IYlo32U76BhHrZ7u8CB9tN-VXVn_HpbBy-SVyyNt7tLIpxSLXqount2MXI6VeBlIOXfi8IDJBNDLTjgPTQmwwfz_eBizSqHIA,&typo=1


We will continue to monitor the guidelines and update the community as information becomes 

available.  We appreciate your patience and understanding during these difficult times.  We are 

taking the necessary time and steps to develop plans that meet the needs of our students and 

families while maintaining health and safety.   

Thank you, 
 
The AUSD Team 
 


